












 
 

Madeline Island Ambulance Service Report  

August 17. 2024 

We had twenty runs in July.  There were tem transports and eight were non-transports. 

There were also two fire stand-bys.  The schedule is pretty tight but everyone has done their share 

of taking shifts. 

We have used the EKG more than once now and it feels very good to have it in the rig and 

part of our toolbox.   

I am very excited to see the fire numbers going up as well as the new road signs.  They will 

make such a difference in making our search for homes easier, especially at night. 

We have had Dave from DSC back again. The radio in 508, the Mercedes, was not working.  

He took it with him and we are using our hand held radios until it comes back. 

I am busy training Sarah Schram for the ambulance director position.   We are meeting 

when we can, and I am going through my list of jobs to make sure she has a good foundation before 

I retire.  I will write a letter to the town board to this effect soon when I know dates for my 

retirement from the service. 

 Sarah has also been very busy recruiting.  It looks like we have three nurses that are willing 

to join the service.  She is also meeting with a few of the fire fighters that would like to become 

EMRs.  It would be great to increase the numbers of service members.  Our schedule remains quite 

lean though so far we have been able to cover all of the shifts. 

 

Thank you, 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 Cynthia Dalzell, Madeline Island Ambulance Service  

 

 

 

  



Ambulance Report (August and September) 

August continued to be a very busy month for the Ambulance Service as we responded to 16 calls.  Our 

service members remained dedicated and diligent in maintaining 24/7 coverage for our community, 

despite all being very busy with their own businesses, children and lives.  I’m very proud of them for the 

work they have done this summer.  And thankful to have them as my peers.   

There were several times this summer that our service almost did not have enough people to respond to 

calls.  More than one call at a time puts us in a very precarious situation.  In anticipation of another busy 

summer next year, I have begun some heavy recruiting.  I worked with the EMS coordinator from 

Northwood Tech to organize an EMR course that will take place online and on the island over the next     

2 ½ months.  Students will have online lectures on Tuesday evenings as well as 2 weekends packed with 

hands on training- all to meet the minimum requirements for EMR training.  There are currently 11 

students signed up for this class! As an added bonus, class fees were paid for through an anonymous 

donor facilitated by Tamarack Health!  (EMRs are First Responders with less training than EMTs.  Our 

Ambulance can legally transport a patient with one EMT and one EMR.  We need at least one EMT at all 

times.) 

We will also have a few new EMTs joining our service- all of which have higher level of healthcare 

educations and licenses.  Nurses and physicians, retired or practicing, can take a streamlined course to 

obtain a WI EMT license.  We will gain 3 new EMTs through this process before the end of the year.  

Officer Williams has also completed his EMT course and is in the process of getting his license.  And 

another young student is taking the EMT course at Northwood Tech over the winter!   

September slowed down in call volume, but we began our monthly training meetings.  For our Training 

Meeting in September, we took rigs out to the State Park and discussed how we would access a patient 

on Big Bay Beach.  We also practiced patient care and driving the ambulances.  In October, we will train 

with the Fire Department and Northwood Tech in a Tree Stand Rescue.  In November and December, we 

will train with our upcoming EMRs and Northwood Tech instructor on some of our larger pieces of 

equipment including our LUCAS devise.  (The LUCAS provides continuous compressions on patients 

needing CPR).  The Town Board members will be invited to parts of this training to observe some of the 

work our new and veteran Ambulance Service Members are participating in.   

We are all looking forward to fewer calls over the winter months with time to train and transition into a 

new service (with rookie and veteran members) ready for next year’s season.   

Respectfully submitted by Sarah Schram  

 



Ambulance Report (October) 

Our Ambulance Director, Cindy Dalzell, officially retired in the month of October.  The average career 

span for an EMT is only 5 years.  Incredibly, Cindy gave nearly 20 years of service to the Madeline Island 

Community.  Our service gives her a resounding ‘thank you’ and wishes her all the best in her new 

chapter of retirement.  Service members elected myself, Sarah Schram, to take over as Ambulance 

Director.  I will do my best in these new responsibilities and I look forward to growing and maintaining a 

thriving service.      

Our call volume has finally slowed down for the month of October.  We used the extra time to increase 

our training.  We joined the Fire Department in training on Oct. 26th with instructors from Northwood 

Tech to simulate a ‘deer stand rescue.’  It was great to train with our fellow department service members 

and we plan to do more so in the future, including a vehicle extrication in January.   

Our student EMRs are in full swing of their course.  The goal remains to have new recruits licensed 

before the end of the year.  These new service members will nearly double our roster and then the real 

work to integrate them into Island EMS will begin.   

We will remain training hard over the winter months as the off season sets in.  The work now shifts to 

practicing our skills (new and old) and ensuring preparedness for all possible emergencies.   

Report respectfully submitted by Sarah Schram.   



Ambulance Report (November) 

The Ambulance Service responded to 2 calls in the month of November.   

With the reduced call volume, the Service has used the extra time for training.  Current Service Members 

trained with incoming EMR students on Saturday, Nov. 9th.  Instructors from Northwood Tech directed 

participants in training with our LUCAS device (a machine that delivers automatic chest compressions for 

a patient needing CPR), and also training in resuscitation most specifically in case of a drowning.  It was a 

great training experience for all.  We will do a similar training session with the same folks in December.   

The goal remains the same- to have incoming students licensed by the end of the year.  Students will 

take their practical tests on Dec. 8th and then can schedule an online exam to be administered from the 

college.  Our service will begin full integration with the new members in January.   

As Director, I continue to learn the ins and outs of the position.  I’ve heavily relied on the knowledge of 

EMS leaders from both Ashland and Bayfield counties who have made themselves readily available to 

answer my questions or concerns.  Our veteran service members have also stepped up to help with 

maintaining a smooth transition into this new era of EMS.   

 

Report respectfully submitted by Sarah Schram.   

 



Ambulance Report (December 2024) 

The Ambulance Service responded to 4 calls in the month of December.   

The current EMR students continued their studies, which included another weekend of hands- on 

training Dec. 6th-8th.  Our current service members trained with them on Dec. 7th using a state-of-the-art 

training dummy from Northwood Tech.  Lots was learned by all- and team bonding began to happen 

between old and soon to be new members.   

All students have now completed their EMR course and test.  Next steps are to get licensed by the state 

and then credentialed with our own Madeline Island Ambulance Service.  With the completion of this 

class, we will be adding 9 members to our service.  It will take some time and work to get everyone 

acclimated…but I hope that by the time busy summertime hits, we’ll be ready.   

New Members will include; Ashli Kanzler, Lilah Guertin, Kye Castillo, Zach Whitaker, Lucas Montagne, 

Kevin Crawford, Hilary Nelson, Nate Reichkitzer, and Kayla Arrigo as EMRs.   

Veteran members remaining on the service include; Gary Flores, Chris Wolfe, Alan Hardie, Sarah Schram, 

John Carlson, Jay Wiltz, Evan Ralph, Martin Curry, Alex Nelson, Jackie Noha, Bonnie Matuseski, Thom 

Rossberger, and Karl Williams.   

As Director, I continue to heavily rely on neighboring department heads for information to help me 

succeed in my new role.  I have begun to implement a new inventory system that organizes our supplies 

and closely monitors expiration dates.  I have started to work with the billing company that works on 

behalf of the ambulance service and will soon get our runs for 2024 properly reported, coded and sent 

out for billing.  I hope to be using new scheduling software within the next few months.   

Report respectfully submitted by Sarah Schram.   
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